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Heaalthier Future

Re: Remuneration of Ambulance Personnel (Provincial)

[ am directed by the Minister to refer to negotiations completed under the aegis of the Labour
Relations Commission in relation to Provincial Ambulance Personnel represented by SIPTU

and the ATGWU.

Arising from the paytalks leading to the Programme for Competitiveness and Work, you will
be aware that agreement was reached on the concession of basic pay parity for the provincial
group with their Dublin counterparts, payment conditional on agreement to a range of
productivity/efficiency measures, with referral for binding third party decision in the event of
disagreement on any of the proposed measures. With the assistance of the Labour Relations
Commission a proposal document (13/12/96) setting out the implementation arrangements for
the restoration of basic pay parity and the productivity/flexibility measures attaching was
circulated and balloted on by the membership. Following rejection of these proposals and a
threatened dispute a further set of proposals (12/4/97) emerged from the Labour Relations
Commission which dealt with outstanding matters - these proposals have now been accepted

by the Unions. Copies of both documents are attached for your information.

1. Basic Pay

Sanction may now be assumed for the pay elements of this package which are as follows :-
"Basic pay parity leading ambulance persons (control duties), leading ambulance persons
(general duties), ambulance drivers and attendants with their counterparts in Dublin on the
following basis:

+ 60% of the difference with effect from 1 August 1994, in return for the full introduction

of the measures set out in Appendix A of LRC document of December 1996;
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